

**CITY OF SIGOURNEY, IOWA**  
**MINUTES OF REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING OF**  
**WEDNESDAY, JUNE 15, 2022**

The Sigourney City Council met in regular session in the Council Chambers at City Hall on Wednesday, June 15, 2022, with Mayor Morlan presiding and the following Council members answering roll call: Isobaker, Lentz, Tish, Clark, Conrad and McLaughlin. Others present were: Stuart Grossman, Sigourney Kiwanis; Amber Rash, July 4<sup>th</sup> Fun Run; Vicki Homan; Don Northup, Director of Public Works I; Brent Gilliland, Director of Public Works II; and Angie Alderson, City Clerk.

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. Council member McLaughlin moved, seconded by Council member Tish, to approve the tentative agenda. Upon the roll being called, the following voted Ayes: Isobaker, Lentz, Tish, Clark, Conrad and McLaughlin. Nays: None. Motion approved.

Council member Conrad moved, seconded by Council member Clark, to approve the following items on the Consent Agenda: minutes of special Council meeting of May 24, 2022; minutes of regular Council meeting of June 1, 2022; Council accounts payable claims in the amount of \$118,982.51; City Clerk's financial reports for April 2022; payroll expenses, miscellaneous expenses, ACH and monthly transfers for April 2022; Resolution No. 2022-06-05 re: Temporary Closing of Streets for the July 4<sup>th</sup> Celebration; Mayor and Council members to attend the Iowa League of Cities Annual Conference in Waterloo, Iowa at a cost of \$220.00 per person and to use the City's credit card for hotel and meal accommodations; Liquor License Application for Kiwanis Club of Sigourney, Iowa in Alley by 111 South Jefferson Street, Sigourney, Iowa for Class B Beer Permit, Outdoor Service and Sunday Sales; Liquor License Application for Sigourney Golf and Country Club at 1103 200<sup>th</sup> Avenue, Sigourney, Iowa for Class C Liquor License, Outdoor Service and Sunday Sales; credit card report; and the time and place for the July 6, 2022 regular Council meeting will be at 6:00 p.m. at City Hall. Upon the roll being called, the following voted Ayes: Isobaker, Lentz, Tish, Clark, Conrad and McLaughlin. Nays: None. Motion approved.

**Additional City Business:** Amber Rash presented her map showing her routes for the July 4<sup>th</sup> Fun Run. The option is to get 3.2 miles without making runners go up and down every street. The one mile is part of the 3.2 route. Mrs. Rash does not need any road closures. She has access to cones for directions and she will have some volunteers, however they are crossing Main Street twice. Last year the Sheriff's Department provided an officer to be at the busier intersection and she will ask if they will that again. Otherwise, her and her husband will do their best to cover that. Council member Conrad moved, seconded by Council member Tish, to approve the July 4<sup>th</sup> run. Upon the roll being called, the following voted Ayes: Isobaker, Lentz, Tish, Clark, Conrad and McLaughlin. Nays: None. Motion approved.

Mayor Morlan stated that this morning there was a meeting regarding the Façade Project – Phase I with Rod Curtis, Architect; Rod Grooms, General Contractor; Tim LaPoint, R.G. Construction Project Manager; Angie and Mayor Morlan. They discussed each of the buildings that is being worked on and the City was given a schedule of when they were going to be finished with those projects. They also addressed several of the questions that the building owners had. Mayor Morlan thinks these items were addressed pretty well and hopefully the schedule stays on track, but the weather can affect that. City Clerk Alderson stated that she did ask to have a schedule before each Council meeting. Council member McLaughlin asked if they were aware of each of the building owners concerns and there was a timeline that they are going to address those concerns. City Clerk Alderson this is a timeline for what they are planning to do. Mayor Morlan told them about some of the concerns. They were aware of some of those concerns, and they talked about how they were going to fix some of those, but she does not believe they talked about everything. Mayor Morlan stated he did call Rod Curtis regarding his other concern. Mayor Morlan has been working with Amanda as she has had a lot of concerns. Mayor Morlan stated he has made sure they are aware of her concerns, and they are addressing them. Council member Isobaker asked exactly what that meant – addressing them. Does that mean they are going to fix them, what are they going to do. Mayor Morlan stated that yes, they are going to fix them. Council member Tish asked who was paying for that. Mayor Morlan stated he did not know until the final comes out. Council member Tish thought that would be something we need to find out. Council member Conrad stated that is why we have the retainage. Council member Conrad stated looking at the schedule is that in a little over two weeks the expectation is they are done. City Clerk Alderson stated not completely, just for what is listed. She does not believe that everything is listed. Council member Conrad stated if the Council considered having someone oversee the project and it is going to be completed in two to three weeks . . . Mayor Morlan stated he asked if the paint coming off the 101 East Marion Street building was going to be fixed. Mayor Morlan was not sure if this was in the contract, but Tim, R.G. Construction Project Manager, thought it was and they would take care of it. Council member Conrad asked if he was given a rough idea of when anything would be done as the schedule goes through the end of month and the

City Clerk thinks there is more to be done. Council member Conrad is looking for an estimate when the entire project might be done pending weather. Mayor Morlan stated this schedule is the best they could do at the time as there have been a couple of situations that have been ongoing, and they are trying to solve them. They think they have those taken care of now with some solutions and we should be able to move forward. Council member Clark asked if we knew what was left to do. City Clerk Alderson stated that it would be listed somewhere, and she would get the information and ask for a schedule outlining everything left to be done. City Clerk Alderson stated that she thinks the contractors have until the end of December 2022 to finish the project. Mayor Morlan stated we are planning to have regular meetings to discuss the project. Mayor Morlan stated the Rod Grooms was going to be here next week to personally look over the situations and make sure they get those taken care of. Council member Iosbaker stated that at this juncture the City believes, based on Mayor Morlan's conversation, that the actions that are going to be taken the R.G. Construction will address the concerns of four buildings that had issues, particularly Barn Wired. We think that at the end of that process the business owners and the property owners will be satisfied with the outcome. Mayor Morlan answered right and that we have to keep in mind that these are old buildings and surprises pop up once in a while and we have to address those as they happen. For instance, the parapet walls that needed to be repaired before the roofs could be put on and we did not have any idea that we were going to get into that situation. Council member Tish asked if these meetings are being held with the businesses so they can speak for themselves. Mayor Morlan stated the one today was not. City Clerk Alderson stated her understanding is that when Rod (*Curtis*) comes he usually visits each of the buildings where the contractor is currently working. Council member Tish thought that was a good idea and everyone needs to be on the same page. Council member Iosbaker stated he would like to be present as he is primarily interested in whether or not the business owners believe they are being advocated for adequately.

Council member Iosbaker stated he has had a couple of conversations with Roger Aller. Mr. Aller is currently investigating the kind of insurance he needs to carry with his insurer. The per hour rate was extremely reasonable. Council member Iosbaker stated that if we approach him (*Roger Aller*), at this point, assuming nothing untoward comes between him and his insurer that is not prohibitive, he might be willing to sign on as a contractor if the City asked. City Clerk Alderson stated that when she talked to Horak Insurance, Paul Horak recommended having a contract in place. Council member Iosbaker stated that given what was just said about the meeting with the general contractor and the architect and taking into Council member Conrad's point that this is potentially done by June, which does not give much time for an observer to be terribly effective if that is the case. Maybe it is better to reserve this practice and consider it for Phase II. Council member Conrad asked if we should table this until July 6<sup>th</sup> at which point in time the City will know if this is all done and hopefully, the Contractor will give us a date so we know how much longer they will be. Mayor Morlan stated he is hopeful they will done or very close to being done, simply because the City has gone through all the hurdles that have come due to this project. They can see the solutions and the light at the end of the tunnel. Council member Conrad moved, seconded by Council member Iosbaker, to table this issue until July 6<sup>th</sup>. Upon the roll being called, the following voted Ayes: Iosbaker, Lentz, Tish, Clark, Conrad and McLaughlin. Nays: None. Motion approved.

Council member Conrad moved, seconded by Council member Tish, to approve the Application and Certificate for Payment No. 7 to R.G. Construction for the Sigourney CDBG Façade Improvement Phase I Project. Upon the roll being called, the following voted Ayes: Iosbaker, Lentz, Tish, Clark, Conrad and McLaughlin. Nays: None. Motion approved.

Stuart Grossman, Sigourney Kiwanis Club President, stated the Kiwanis have been working since last spring to design a pavilion to place on the southeast quadrant of the town square and then gifting it to the City for continued maintenance. The Eastern Star gave the Kiwanis a donation that has allowed them to hire an architect to take their ideas and turn them into a design that they believe is appropriate for the space and will last the test of time. Mr. Grossman played a short video showing a walkthrough of the structure. There were also stills with positions around the structure to get a sense of what the proposed design is at this point. The size for the structure itself is twenty-eight feet across. The ramp and stairs are additional space. The construction material is still being determined but they are looking at the base being concrete faced in a stone to match the courthouse. The kit is from the same company that built the shade structure at a nature trail in Keota. There are assorted options, but they are looking at powdered coated steel for the structure. A tongue and groove pine interior roof structure, as it is not exposed to the weather it gives it a nice, finished look. Then the roof material, the club is hoping, to do some sort of metal shingle for long term maintenance and they thought it would look better than a raised seam metal roof, which was also considered. They hired the architect to do the conceptual rendering and design and were given a very ball park sense of what it will take to do. Ultimately the next stage of working with the architect, which is a bit more expensive than the first part, is to do the construction drawings. At that point they will know how much concrete and have worked through seeing the physical materials to say that is what we want. There is

still a little bit of detail work to sort out, but in general that is where the Kiwanis are. Council member Tish asked if the sidewalk to the pavilion would be part of the Kiwanis doing. Mr. Grossman stated that essentially the Kiwanis would take care of any non-existent sidewalks connecting to the existing structure. At one point there was a conversation about using the walkway as a way of recognizing donors with some sort of stones or plaques. Today they are thinking that a more viable option would be to put some sort of stone monument in a void area between the ramp and the stairs. Then they would not have to worry about settling or trip hazards or weeds or any of that sort of stuff. Originally, they did not want to do a monument because they were afraid it was going to be this weird thing, but as they saw the design, they are thinking the space is kind of prime for that. The base structure is two feet off the ground, and it is about four feet to the rail. They would have about four feet to the top of the stone facing of posts and if the monument did not go any higher than that a person would hardly notice it was there. Mayor Morlan stated he has been there several times and done some of his own measuring and walked it off. That is about the only place that really works for this pavilion. Mr. Grossman stated the last time Kiwanis was here they talked about two sites, one on the south side of the courthouse and the other on the east side of the courthouse. The county had a very strong preference to put it where is being shown as opposed to in front of the courthouse. The Kiwanis were originally looking for a place that they did not have to move anything, but they do have to move the Steinhart memorial bench. Terry Steinhart is a member of the club, and he has already talked to his family and that should not be a problem. Mayor Morlan asked about utilities. Mr. Grossman stated that as far as they know, after having Iowa One Call, there is a telecommunication line that runs along the west edge of where they are proposing, but all they would be doing is putting a walkway over it, not the structure. As far as they know there are no utilities that will need to be moved and if there is anything it runs along the walkways now, so all they would be doing is putting additional walkway over. That could easily be removed for whatever needs to happen. Director of Public Works I Northup asked if to the south of the pavilion will they be anywhere near the light or will they be north of it. Mr. Grossman thought they would be north of that. They have not staked it yet, but when he meets with the County on Monday, he will ask if they are okay with that. Council member Tish asked if there would be electric and Mr. Grossman stated the intention is to run electric to the structure and have multiple outlets toward the bottom of the structure with ambient lighting, but not stage lighting of any sort. It is their hope they can add in programmable LEDs that could be changed for the seasons that would run along exterior facia of the structure. Director of Public Works I Northup asked where the electric would come from, and Mr. Grossman responded the County will let them tie in is the current thinking. They have had that conversation and the County was okay with that. In prior conversations with the County, they wanted to know who was going to maintain going forward. Electric was mentioned and they did not seem to have a problem paying for that. Director of Public Works I Northup asked if the steps leading up to the pavilion on both sides and the handicap were going to be concrete and Mr. Grossman responded that was the current plan. Director of Public Works I Northup asked about the eight posts going down, if they were going to be concrete with footings or is it going to be a wooden structure in the ground with concrete around it. Mr. Grossman answered it was all going to be concrete base as he understands, the posts are bolted to the foundation so the concrete base would have anchors. They would be attached to those and then build the walls (cinder block) around the steel posts. Council member Iosbaker asked about the material for the railing and Mr. Grossman stated they have not had specific conversations. There are several options. The goal is low maintenance, no replacement of things for years to come. Director of Public Works I Northup asked what the overall height is going to be, and Mr. Grossman stated he was not sure if he had that number. Mayor Morlan stated it looked to be about 18 to 20 feet. The height measurement was not on the drawing. Mayor Morlan stated they were drawn to scale. They will not have to remove any trees. They have talked with Cathy Nutting, and she advised them to stay about where the branches end. She stated that you can get closer if needed, but if not do not. She also stated that putting concrete in the areas would be okay and there is even water per meanable concrete that can be used. The real issue is compaction if you get too close to trees. They believe they are about at that point. Mayor Morlan stated that to the small peak at the very top, the drawings measure twenty-two feet above from the bottom of the steps. Director of Public Works I Northup asked if they were doing any drains or tiling or anything like that and Mr. Grossman stated if needed, they will. There will be more details later once they are able to raise money to go the next phase with the architect. Council member Iosbaker stated this make it more real. They are happy with what they have so far and feel this is achievable with their budget of \$100,000.00 to \$125,000.00. Council member Tish moved, seconded by Council member Iosbaker, to approve the current design for the pavilion. Upon the roll being called, the following voted Ayes: Iosbaker, Lentz, Tish, Clark, Conrad and McLaughlin. Nays: None. Motion approved.

City Clerk Alderson stated the Social Media and Communications Committee is discussing a social media policy listing what is going to be posted and where it will be posted.

Council member Iosbaker stated that as of Monday, the Early Childhood Iowa surveys that were contracted for are open and will remain open until July 15<sup>th</sup>. There is a survey for parents, current and soon to be. There is a

survey for day care providers. There is a survey specifically for businesses. They are now starting to campaign to make sure as many people, businesses and providers they can reach are aware of these surveys so they can be filled out. After the surveys close on the 15<sup>th</sup> of July there will be about four weeks where the data is analyzed by the organization they contracted with. They expect to get a report the end of August or early September. They can use that to build a strategic plan. They are very pleased with progress, and they have active participation from Sigourney, Richland, Keota, Hedrick and What Cheer. They are trying very hard to make this a county wide effort. The strategic plan is intended to reflect a county wide reach, not just Sigourney community, so they can get childcare and day care both for school age children and from 0 to 5. It will take a while to get a plan in place, but progress is very good.

**Street and Sanitation:** City Clerk Alderson stated the City has been paying \$1,500.00 per month and Cox Sanitation have increased their fees to the County and the City's share will be going to \$1,900.00 per month to keep the recycling. There is a 28E Agreement and that will need to be looked at. This could be put back on the July 6<sup>th</sup> Council meeting for further discussion.

Vicki Homan was present to discuss the possibility of adding "No Parking" signs on one side of North Warren Street from Jackson Street (Highway 92) to Ringgold Street. Mrs. Homan stated this is the only side street on Ringgold Street that does not have a no parking on one side. There is one family that parks a big trailer there permanently. There is also another truck with a trailer parked there as well. The problem is when they park their car or something on the other side. You either have to dodge around or you cannot get through. Mrs. Homan did talk to him one day, but he was pretty belligerent about it. Council member Clark stated it is unsafe because when you are trying to turn off of Ringgold and someone is coming up Warren, you are head on. Mrs. Homan would prefer to the no parking signs on the west side of the street, but all the other streets have them on the east side. She feels it is totally unsafe. She does not know if there is an ordinance in town about permanently parking a trailer on the street, but this has been there for months / weeks. It does move once in a while. Mrs. Homan is afraid someone is going to run into the trailer as it is right there when you turn. Mrs. Homan stated that apparently, he had been parking on Ringgold Street and a couple neighbors had objected, so he had to park them on the side street. Council member Clark thought there was something in the ordinances that the Police Chief or his designee could deem as an unsafe parking area. The Council discussed the ordinances and other complaints regarding trailers and campers being parked on the streets. Mrs. Homan stated this is one of the rare streets that does not have parking on one side. Director of Public Works I Northup stated that on north south roads it is no parking on the east side and east west roads are no parking on the south side. There are a few in town that do not have any, but this has never been a problem. The ordinance would need to be updated first. There was discussion of whether to put the signs on the east side or the west side. There are two driveways and an alley on the east side, so technically you cannot park within so many feet of the driveway and/or alley, so there are only a couple spots left to park on the east side. Council member Tish made a motion to put "No Parking" signs on the east side of North Warren Street from Jackson Street to Ringgold Street and would like to have the ordinance looked at. The motion was later withdrawn. Council member Conrad would like to have a committee look at the ordinance before moving forward. The Street and Sanitation Committee will review the ordinance. The issue would be having the no parking on the west side of the street instead of the east side, but there could still be four to five cars parked on the east side and this will not solve the problem. Director of Public Works I Northup is going to find all the streets that do not have any parking on either side. Council member Iosbaker asked if the problem is with the big vehicles being parked on the street. Maybe the trailer is the issue, and this should be looked at as well.

**Water and Wastewater:** Council member Conrad moved, seconded by Council member McLaughlin, to approve Pay Estimate No. 16 from Boomerang Corp. for Proposed Wastewater Treatment Plant Improvements – CDBG #19-WS-009 – Sigourney, IA – SRF #CS192087001. Upon the roll being called, the following voted Ayes: Iosbaker, Lentz, Tish, Clark, Conrad and McLaughlin. Nays: None. Motion approved.

**Public Safety:** Council member Clark stated the Public Safety Committee had a meeting to discuss where to advertise for the Police Chief position. It was decided to advertise on the website Indeed, KBOE radio station, Facebook and the News Review. As of now there are nineteen applications from Indeed and two from other sources of advertisement. City Clerk Alderson stated that two of the applicants have turned in City applications and two have emailed and said they mailed in their applications. Council member Clark stated the applications are coming from all over the United States. Council member Tish asked if it was decided to not raise the suggested salary to \$75,000.00 that was talked about because it was more about the employees feeling valued in their position and what was going to be done about that. Council member Conrad thought that would depend a lot on who was hired for Police Chief. Council member Tish is just asking if there is a problem are we speaking to past

employees and have we talked to Allan (*Glandon*) yet. She is wondering how we can facilitate an environment to keep people and are we working toward that goal.

**Finance:** City Clerk Alderson stated this resolution is something the City has to do before July 1<sup>st</sup>. It states that the City is transferring this money out of a water / sewer fund to a water / sewer sinking fund which will pay the City obligated date. This is broken down by principal, interest and the service payments. TIF dollars are transferred from the TIF Fund to the debt service fund to pay a portion of the general obligation notes. City Clerk Alderson reviewed the bond and payment schedules. Council member McLaughlin moved, seconded by Council member Lentz, to approve Resolution No. 2022-06-06 authorizing the transfer of funds and payments of General Obligation Bonds and Revenue Bonds for Fiscal Year 2023. Upon the roll being called, the following voted Ayes: Iosbaker, Lentz, Tish, Clark, Conrad and McLaughlin. Nays: None. Motion approved.

City Clerk Alderson explained this resolution is not for debt but giving the City Clerk permission to transfer \$95,000.00 from the General Fund to the Library Fund. This is the request the Library made at budget time and the City approved. Council member Conrad moved, seconded by Council member Iosbaker, to approve Resolution No. 2022-06-07 authorizing the transfer of funds for Fiscal Year 2023. Upon the roll being called, the following voted Ayes: Iosbaker, Lentz, Tish, Clark, Conrad and McLaughlin. Nays: None. Motion approved.

City Clerk Alderson explained that the financial software the City uses is moving their software to the cloud. There are several one-time fees and then annual fees. The City already pays annual fees for licensing and support. If all these items are approved, the annual fees will increase by approximately \$2,000.00 annually. This upgrade will allow the City to email utility bills out, which will be a savings. This will allow citizens to sign up for a portal and have access to their bills, make payments, reprint a bill, etc. Another portion called 311, citizens can report things to the City such as a streetlight is out, and everything is handled through email. This upgrade will allow mass text messaging so if an emergency happens everyone who has signed up will receive a text message. That is the FrontDesk portion of the software change. We will have to change the credit card company we use, as Simple City has one company, they use that is integrated to their system that will automatically update accounts. Council member Iosbaker stated we are paying a little more in support, but we are saving postage and labor associated with physically mailing the bills. Council member Iosbaker stated this is one of those things that is going to happen, and we can go willingly and get a discount, or we can go unwillingly and pay the full price. Council member Tish asked who is in charge of maintaining when someone wants to sign up for text messaging and then later changes their mind. City Clerk Alderson stated citizens can do this themselves or call the office and staff can do this for them. The City Clerk's Office can also inactive portal accounts if there is a problem. There is an annual fee for each module and the more people that are utilizing the FrontDesk (the quote is for 350 citizens), the fees do increase. The cost is \$300.00 annually in increments of fifty citizens. The same applies to the 311 portion and the cost increases \$96.00 annually in increments of fifty citizens. The quote for Front Desk includes HR Hub which is payroll. With this upgrade module, each employee will have to go into their own account through payroll. This will be where the timecards are and where employees will ask for vacation, sick leave, etc. All these things have to be done before payroll can be processed. Employees can each do their own or it can be set up that department heads do this. Each pool employee will have to do this, although the pool manager fills out timecards now. Employees can view their timecards, pay stubs, print their W-2, etc. Eventually all the modules will be put into the cloud and each module will have a one-time cost to get the information moved. There will also be annual fees, which we currently pay, but we do have five other modules and Simple City is hoping to have all the modules in the cloud. The total fee is \$14,067.00 with \$5,500.00 of that being one-time fees and that is where the discount comes in. \$8,567.00 will be what the new annual fees for licensing, maintenance and support will be. Last November we paid approximately \$6,600.00 in annual fees. Council member Iosbaker talked about the Web Builder and that the Web Site Custom are basically on 1.0 of their web implementations. This is not being pushed too hard. The challenge for us is if we have an aspiration to do our own website for the City it conflicts by using the website platform from gWorks (*Simple City*) would be redundant. gWorks stated that the vast majority of the software users today will branch into the gWorks interface from their native website. We can connect to the gWorks environment from a City website. If we go that route as most other cities have gone, we are going to have to do a little bit of extra work in terms of doing any integration that we may want to have in the future. If we go with the gWorks website, that effort is taken care of for us, which makes our lives a little bit simpler in terms of conversation and the initial implementation. Council member Iosbaker's suggestion would be given that the gWorks website environment is new to not be in a hurry to embrace it. Let it mature for a release or two and then make our decision. There would be more information on gWorks, it would be more mature, and we would know what we are going to do on our own if we choose that path. He suggests we defer that decision. Council member Tish asked if this could be added on at a later time. City Clerk Alderson responded that yes, you may not get a discount, but you can add this later. Council member Tish asked if we go with the website the payments would

be integrated into the website, we will not have to have plug-ins, etc. Council member Iosbaker stated that yes, the mechanism they use is to open a new tab, branch in, close the tab and revert to the City's website. Council member Tish stated that would be user friendly and if there is a problem with the website it would be an all-around problem. City Clerk Alderson stated this has to be decided by the end of June, if we want the discounts, but the City can roll this out during the summer, do the training in September and go live either in October or November. Council member Tish would like to view what they have for website options before the City makes that decision, especially if we potentially have something in the works with the high school. Council member Lentz asked if we could approve a portion of this now as we had looked at the payroll side of things. She has recently been through something similar, and it has saved her time and energy on the payroll side of things. Council member Iosbaker moved, seconded by Council member Conrad, to approve the upgrading of the Simple City software to FrontDesk and that we begin to move modules into the cloud with the exception of the website builder portion of the gWorks software. Upon the roll being called, the following voted Ayes: Iosbaker, Lentz, Tish, Clark, Conrad and McLaughlin. Nays: None. Motion approved.

**Human Resources:** Council member Conrad stated that the City has adopted a salary range for each one of the positions. In general, every year we have increased this for the cost of living, so the range moves. This raises the bottom and capped wage range. This resolution is used to bump the wage range up for cost of living. COLA is 5.9% for 2022. There was discussion of the Police Chief position range. Council member Conrad moved, seconded by Council member Clark, to approve Resolution No. 2022-06-08 adopting employee position wage caps and increasing the police chief capped wage to \$32,000. Upon the roll being called, the following voted Ayes: Iosbaker, Lentz, Tish, Clark, Conrad and McLaughlin. Nays: None. Motion approved.

Council member McLaughlin stated the recommendation is to give a four percent pay increase. Council member Clark moved, seconded by Council member Tish, to approve Resolution No. 2022-06-09 regarding salaries incorporated into the adopted 2022-2023 City Budget as commencing July 1, 2022. Upon the roll being called, the following voted Ayes: Iosbaker, Lentz, Tish, Clark, Conrad and McLaughlin. Nays: None. Motion approved.

**Public Input:** City Clerk Alderson asked if anyone had an issue with asking to have the equipment to be moved off the square for the July 4<sup>th</sup> and other events.

Council member Lentz stated that she is getting complaints about kids driving golf carts. Council member Clark told her to have people call the Sheriff's Office when this is happening.

The meeting was adjourned by acclamation at 7:34 p.m.

---

Jimmy Morlan, Mayor

ATTEST: \_\_\_\_\_  
Angela K. Alderson, City Clerk